
Dear Community, September 22, 2020 
 
On August 24, 2020 the Whitehall community was hit with a devastating storm that resulted in 
over 6” of rain falling in a very short period of time.  That storm created significant water and 
sewer back-up into the Whitehall High School leaving over 1” of standing Category 3 (black 
water) in all areas of the High School facility with several inches to several feet of water in other 
areas.  
 
The district IMMEDIATELY reached out to our ​Insurance Carrier, NYSIR (the New York School 
Insurance Reciprocal)​ who after several calls by the district, sent an adjuster to the building on 
the 25​th​.  Since this time, we have been STRUGGLING DAILY to get a response on coverage for 
this multi-million dollar loss.  The district has been asked for, and has provided to NYSIR all 
documentation requested; including a preliminary engineering report identifying the root cause 
of the damage being “Water and Sewer backup” that resulted from overwhelmed drains and 
sewer system.  Of important note, the district is covered for 30+ Million Dollars for water and 
sewer backup, yet ​NYSIR continues to remain SILENT​ on coverage after ​4 weeks​.  
 
As I sit here on September 22, 2020 in a temporary office space with our entire high school 
student body relegated solely to remote instruction as a result of the extensive damage to the 
school; we have STILL not received a response from NYSIR on coverage.  We have been told 
repeatedly that we would receive a response “soon”.  On September 8, 2020 NYSIR sent 
ACTUAL REPRESENTATIVES to the district for the first time since the loss.  At that meeting, we 
were promised a response in 48 hours.  That timeline has come and gone.   Each and every day 
that NYSIR takes to make the right choice to cover the extensive loss of August 24​th​, the longer 
that our students will be precluded from being offered and receiving the in-person instruction 
that they deserve.  
 
I am reaching out again today to the local Print Media as well as Television News Media to 
share our story.  Additionally, below I share with the Whitehall Community which includes our 
Parents, Faculty and Staff as well as our Elected Officials and Board Of Education the ​contact 
information for the New York School Insurance Reciprocal Executive Director, Assistant 
Executive Director, the Vice President of Claims as well as their Board of Governors​.  Should 
you wish to reach out to any of these individuals and express your concern; I would certainly 
encourage you to do so.  
 
Together, I truly hope that we can ​encourage (NYSIR)​ the New York School Insurance 
Reciprocal, to make the Right Choice and provide coverage for our qualified loss.  Our students 
deserve to receive an in-person education in a clean and safe facility.  
 
In Solidarity, 
 
 
Patrick Dee 
Superintendent of Schools.  



 
New York Schools Insurance 
Reciprocal 
333 Earle Ovington Blvd.  
Suite 905 
Uniondale, New York  
11553-3624 
www.nysir.org 
 
Robert W. Lulley, Jr. 
Executive Director 
Ph: 516-640-3053 
Email: ​rlulley@nysir.org 
 
Thomas “Tom” Austin 
Assistant Executive Director 
Ph: 607-435-8107 
taustin@nysir.org 
 
Michael Peace         
 Vice President, Claims 
mpeace@nysir.org 
Tel:             ​516-750-3991 
 Mobile:      ​516-287-7953 
 
BOARD OF GOVERNORS 
Deborah A. Heppes, President 
Orange-Ulster BOCES 
Ph: 845-291-0160 
dheppes@nysir.org 
 
Timothy Whipple, First Vice 
President 
Pleasantville Union Free School 
District 
Ph: 914-741-1400 
twhipple@nysir.org 
 
Janet M. Bryan, Second Vice 
President 
Longwood UFSD 

Ph: 631-345-2782 
jbryan@nysir.org 
 
Eric Stark, Immediate Past 
President 
Carmel CSD 
Ph: 845-878-2094, ext. 213 
estark@nysir.org 
 
Dr. Stephen Lunden, Past 
President 
Cheektowaga-Maryvale CSD 
Ph: 716-631-7472 
slunden@nysir.org 
 
John Abbott 
East Irondequoit 
CSD 
Ph: 585-339-1260 
jabbott@nysir.org 

Eric Bell 
Champlain Valley Educational 
Services 
Ph: 518-957-2230 
ebell@nysir.org 
 
John J. Belmonte 
Sayville UFSD 
Ph: 631-244-6530 
jbelmonte@nysir.org 
 
Julie K. Bresett 
Madrid-Waddington 
CSD 
Ph: 315-322-5746, ext. 
222 
jbresett@nysir.org 
 
Anne Marie Marrone Caliendo 
Half Hollow Hills CSD 
Ph: 631-592-3030 
acaliendo@nysir.org 

 
Sharon L. Cihocki 
Adirondack CSD 
Ph: 315-942-9208 (option #8) 
scihocki@nysir.org 
 
Richard J. Cunningham 
Plainview-Old Bethpage CSD 
Ph: 516-434-3050 
rcunningham@nysir.org 
 
Nancy Dingman 
Hannibal CSD 
Ph: 315-564-7900, ext. 5001 
ndingman@nysir.org 

 
Dr. Wayne Loper 
Valley Stream Central High 
School 
Ph: 516-872-5610 
wloper@nysir.org 
 
 
Dr. Angelina Maloney 
Brunswick CSD 
Ph: 518-279-4600, ext. 2602 
amaloney@nysir.org 
 
Jeffrey Martin 
Scarsdale UFSD 
Ph: 
914-721-2423 
j​martin@nysir.o
rg 
 
Thomas P. McDaid, Jr., Esq. 
North Merrick UFSD 
Ph: 516-282-1803 
tmcdaid@nysir.org 
 
Doug Scofield 
Iroquois CSD 
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Ph: 716-652-3000, ext. 1001 
dscofield@nysir.org 

 
Kelly Seibert 
Byram Hills CSD 
Ph: (914) 273-4198 ext. 5931 
kseibert@nysir.org 
 
Michael Senno 
North Rockland CSD 
Ph: 845-942-3006 
msenno@nysir.org 
 
Kevin Sheldon 
Arlington CSD 
Ph: # 845-486-4460 
ksheldon@nysir.org 
 
Robert D. Yusko, Jr. 
Glens Falls City School District 
Ph.: 518-792-1451 
ryusko@nysir.org 
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